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body of the convention an express reservation providing for the adhesion of 
the Dominions were adopted in these treaties; and the Dominions would not 
wish to give even the appearance of weakening this character of the peace.

(4) On the constitutional point, it is assumed that each treaty or conven­
tion will include clauses providing for ratification similar to those in the 
Hague Convention of 1907. Such clauses will, under the procedure proposed, 
have the effect of reserving to the Dominion Governments and legislatures 
the same power of review as is provided in the case of other contracting 
parties.

(5) It is conceived that this proposal can be carried out with but slight 
alterations of previous treaty forms. Thus:

(a) The usual recital of Heads of State in the Preamble needs no 
alteration whatever, since the Dominions are adequately included in the 
present formal description of the King, namely, “His Majesty the King of 
the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Ireland and of the British 
Dominions beyond the Seas, Emperor of India.”

(b) The recital in the Preamble of the names of the Plenipotentiaries 
appointed by the High Contracting Parties for the purpose of concluding 
the Treaty would include the names of the Dominion Plenipotentiaries 
immediately after the names of the Plenipotentiaries appointed by the 
United Kingdom. Under the general heading “The British Empire” the 
sub-headings “The United Kingdom,” “The Dominion of Canada,” “The 
Commonwealth of Australia,” “The Union of South Africa,” etc., would 
be used as headings to distinguish the various Plenipotentiaries.

(c) It would then follow that the Dominion Plenipotentiaries would 
sign according to the same scheme.
(6) The Dominion Prime Ministers consider, therefore, that it should be 

made an instruction to the British member of the Drafting Commission of 
the Peace Conference that all treaties should be drawn according to the 
above proposal.

1. This memorandum has been prepared with a full appreciation of the 
valuable work accomplished in presenting to the world concrete proposals for 
the establishment of the proposed League. It has been undertaken also with 
at least a partial understanding of the difficulties encountered by those 
responsible for the framing of the Covenant.

1 Ce texte fait partie du projet soumis à la séance plénière de la Conférence de la Paix, 
le 14 février 1919. Le mémorandum a été communiqué à la délégation de l’Empire bri­
tannique, au président Wilson et peut-être à d’autres personnes.
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